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Rhonda S. Boulé
January 20, 2014

Commissioner Robert J. DeRubeis

Newton Parks and Recreation By email only to:
124 Vernon Street cschein@newtonma.gov &
Newton, MA 02458 bderubeis@newtonma.gov

RE:  Newton SouthEast Little League
Dear Commissioner DeRubeis:

You may recall that back in December, 2002, as President of the Newton South
Little League, Ispoke with you, and at your suggestion wrote to then Commissioner
Fran Towle concerning our idea for a new, state of the art Little League baseball park
at the Newton Highlands Playground. At the time, we were in need of a new park to
help maintain the high level of service we provide to our Little Leaguers, and to
maintain a safe environment for the operation of the program. Funds for the
maintenance of our parks were being lost as budgets were being scaled down, causing
the programs to suffer.

Throughout many meeting and hearings, we submitted a plan for the
redevelopment of the Highland Playground and met with neighbors, designers and
city planners. The widespread support for the development of the Highlands
Playground, and in particular for the construction of a new Little League park was
heartening. We were excited that there was so much genuine support.

Now, more than ever, we continue to need a state of the art Little League park
to maintain the high quality of the program we run. As you know, I am still fuliy
involved with the now-merged Newton SouthEast Little League in many capacities.
The Red Sox World Series victory, and the success of our program last year as
Massachusetts State Champions has again raised the interest level in Little League
Baseball.

The plan for the Newton Highlands Playground has been on the board for a



long time and we have all patiently awaited getting shovels in the ground. We are
grateful that you have continued to support this project, and understand the
importance of the funding sources that you seek.

Please feel free to distribute this letter to anyone you feel should know that this
project is important to the hundreds of Newton families we serve, and that our Board
of Directors remains fully committed to our goals of working with you in any way we
can to make this project a reality.

We fully support this project and all of your attempts to seek the badly needed
sources of funding.

With best regards.
Very trulyyours,
Elliott M. Loé
EML:ss

cc: Newton SouthEast LL Board



Alexander Ebling
785 Centre Street
Newton, MA 02458
617-610-4459

January 17, 2014

Commissioner Robert ]J. DeRubeis
Newton Parks and Recreation
124 Vernon Street

Newton, MA 02458

Attn: Carol Schein

To Whom It May Concern:

[ hope this letter finds you well. As this is a busy time of year, [ will try to keep my
thoughts brief.

[ am writing in support of the Highland’s Park Project. As a current little league
coach and Newton SouthEast board member, [ am very much aware of the benefits
this project will provide kids. [ grew up in the Newton area, and truly cherished my
time as a little leaguer. The highlight of this time was the one game [ was able to
play under the lights. As we continue to try to provide our participants the best
experience possible, I have no doubt that this project will help our players have an
unforgettable time in Little League. In addition, participants in other sports will
have the same joy of playing under the lights as the pros do. Of course, we all know
young athletes just want to be like the professionals.

[ truly believe this project needs to go forward. It has been our dream as a board to
make this happen; it is time for it to become a reality. Thank you for your time.
Please do not hesitate to call with any questions.

Warmly,

Alexander Ebling



From:CWaksler@eckertseamans.com

To: cschein@newionma.gov
Subject: Highland's Park Project

Date sent: Fri, 17 Jan 2014 09:52:07 -0500

Commissioner Robert J. DeRubeis
Newton Parks and Recreation

124 Vernon Street

Newton, MA 02458

Atin: Carol Schein

Dear Commissioner:;

| am writing to express my full support of the Highland's Park

project. The project will have a huge positive impact on the lives of
those who live in the surrounding area and will increase the ability of
children to exercise, play on real guality fields and have a great
experience playing sporls. Funding for parks and fields is very important
for our children, especially in this age of video games, IPADS and
computers.

I am also a board member of the Newton Southeast Little League
(NSELL) and feel that a new, quality baseball field would improve the
experience for the children enrolled in our program. Both of my boys are
participants in NSELL and playing on quality fields enriches the game day
experience for them. My older son has played several times on the lighted
field at Lyons. Having coached his team, | can assure you that playing on
a lighted field is a highlight for the kids during the baseball season.

They all love it and realize that it is a special night when they get {o

play a game under the lights. | am sure that you could expect significant

support from NSELL towards the development of this project.

Thank you for making the effort to get this project underway. It is very
appreciated.

Craig R. Waksler, Esq.

Member

Eckert Seamans Cherin & Meliott, LL.C

Two International Place, 16th Floor

Boston, MA 02110

(617} 342-6890 (Direct)

(617) 342-6800 (Main Office)

(617) 342-8899 (fax)

cwaksler@eckertseamans.com(See attached file: Waksler_Craig.vef)

Scanned by Symantec Anti-Virus and Content Filtering before delivery.
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unless a specific statement to the contrary is included in this message.



From: "Roberts, Charles M.,M.D.,Ph.D." <Charles_Roberts@dfci.harvard.edu>

Date: Jan 18,2014 6:38 PM
Subject: Newton Highlands Project
To: "cschein@newtonma.gov" <cschein@newtonma.gov>, bderubeis@newtonma.gov

<bderubeis@newtonma.gov>
Dear Commissioner DeRubeis and Ms. Schein,

| am writing to most strongly support the Newton Highlands project and the next step of using CPC
funds to fund construction documents. As a father of four children, we have made use of nearly all
fields in Newton — including baseball, soccer, lacrosse and football. The addition of lighted sports fields
would be a MAJOR addition/improvement to the available fields and would increase the quality of life of
many residents. | know that my kids would be thrilled to play there.

| am also a former President of Newton SouthEast Little League, having served 3 years as President of
NSLL then later NSELL, and am currently Secretary of the Board. Consequently, | am well aware of the
needs of Newton youth, and of the benefits of quality fields. | believe that the Newton Highlands
project will be extremely beneficial to the children of our families.

Please let me know if | can further support this project in any way as | will be delighted to do so.
Sincerely,

Charlie Roberts
174 Oliver Rd
Waban, MA 02468
617-969-3755


mailto:bderubeis@newtonma.gov

From: "Brooks, Steven" <SBrooks@ptc.com>

Date: Jan 20, 2014 2:38 PM
Subject: Highland's Park
To: "bderubeis@newtonma.gov" <bderubeis@newtonma.gov>, cschein@newtonma.gov

<cschein@newtonma.gov>
Cc: "Brooks, Steven" <SBrooks@ptc.com>
Dear Ms. Schein and Commissioner RuBeis,

As president of Newton SouthEast Little League, an active board member of NSELL (and Newton East LL)
since 2005, and a lifelong resident of Newton, | am writing to you to express my unwavering support of
the Highland’s Park project. Not only will this have a tremendously positive impact on the 4 Little
Leagues across Newton but also will benefit those playing football and soccer at all age levels (including
the middle schools).

In my 9 seasons on the board of NELL/NSELL, | have been the chief field scheduler as well as a volunteer
coach/manager. Not being able to schedule night games to help reschedule games that are rained out
or can’t be played due to conflicts with kids playing other sports has been a big challenge. In particular,
scheduling games in the fall is a complete nightmare. We have to start games at 4pm in order to get
them complete. This places tremendous stress on our volunteer coaches who have to leave work an
hour or more before this in order to get their teams to the field. This goes for holding practices as well —
we simply can’t do practices on many nights because we don’t have enough fields when we schedule
out the games. This means less skilled players advancing through our system which has an impact on
the sports at our high schools.

It is really embarrassing when we play in travel programs in the summer and fall from other cities and
see the great facilities (dugouts, lights) and revenue sources (concession stands, advertising) they have
compared to what we have. | have 2 boys that have gone through NELL and some of the finest
memories they have is when they were able to play under the lights at Lyons or Albermarle or at towns
we visited.

| strongly encourage you to support this project in any way that you can. Let me know if there is
anything more that | can do.
Thanks,

Steve Brooks
President, Newton SouthEast Little League

Home address:
231 Country Club Rd
Newton, MA 02459

Attended Bowen, Weeks, NSHS (class 1980)


mailto:cschein@newtonma.gov

3 Kids who have attended Memorial-Spaulding, Oak Hill MS, and NSHS and played baseball (NELL, Sr
League, Babe Ruth, OHMS, NSHS), football (OHMS and NSHS), soccer (NGS, NYS, BAYs), and the non-field
sport of basketball (NAA, OHMS)

Thanks to everyone that contributed to my walk to fight Pancreatic Cancer in 2013. This year, | raised
$9241 (4th best in Massachusetts) exceeding my goal by 16%. Since | started in 2011, I've raised
$20,930. Once again, my team raised the most money in the state by meeting our $25,000 goal this
year. | couldn’t have done it without you.

PTC employees: Read my story at
https://share.ptc.com/sites/community/watercooler/ptcpeople/Pages/Steven-Brooks.aspx
http://www.ptc.com/company/email_signatures/ptclogo.png

Steve Brooks

Senior Director

Business Systems
Phone: 781.370.5973
Cell: 617.699.2628

Fax: 781.707.0346
email: sbrooks@ptc.com
PTC.com



From: "Jodi Detjen" <jdetjen@alumni.duke.edu>

Date: Jan 20, 2014 1:16 PM

Subject: Highlands Field

To: <cschein@newtonma.gov>, <bderubeis@newtonma.gov>
Cc: "Brooks, Steven" <SBrooks@ptc.com>

Dear Ms. Schein and Commissioner RuBeis,

As Newton Highlands resident, parent of two very active sports-oriented children, and former president
of Newton East Little League, | write to wholeheartedly support the building of the Highlands field.
Newton has a very large need for lighted and turf fields. When we travel to other towns, it is
embarrassing how poorly ours are in comparison. In addition, making up games or holding practices is
quite challenging in the fall and spring as there are insufficient natural light hours. A lighted field would
be a boon to everyone.

It’s time for our community to invest in such a community-oriented project that would benefit a
significant percentage of our children.

Thank you for your support.
Best,

Jodi

Jodi Detjen

Co-Author of The Orange Line: A Woman's Guide to Integrating Career, Family and Life, available on
Amazon

Working with individuals and companies to increase the presence of women in leadership

@jodidetjen
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